
MTC MC July Report 

July 12, 2017 
 
Subject: MTC Membership Committee July Report  
 

Kudos to Jeffrey Kamys whose successful Memorial Day Tournament 
brought in 17 new members ie 13 new memberships. 

 
We welcomed Mercita Oliva to our meeting. Mercita is a new member and 

the USTA Norcal Marin County area Coordinator. She contributed greatly to 
our discussions and will join us next month. 

 
Peggy Hodel, Office Manager and Joan Corbett, Membership Coordinator, 

also join us. Both were very helpful in guiding our discussion of Guest Policy 
Review and Proposed Changes to the Board. 

 
Guest Policy Recommended Changes to the Board: 

 

1. Guest Policy applies to all guests. 
 

2. Junior Members holding Junior Memberships may have a free 
guest once a week up to four in a month. Junior Guests otherwise 

will pay guest fees as described in the Guest Policy. 
 

3. There will no longer be free guest days or free guest times.  
 

4. USTA Flex League and Playtime Marin League may reserve one 
court(preferably court #4) per day between 1-4 pm on weekdays 

only. There may be three guests on the court all of whom pay guest 
fees. 

 
5. 4.5 Rated Players (men and women) will continue to pay guest 

fees and abide by the current Guest Policy. 

MTC 4.5  players represent 14% of the clubs members. The women's 18+ 
Team had a difficult season with 9 of the 25 eligible players injured or not 

playing USAT anymore. Eight 4.0 players rostered for this team contributing 
no doubles wins. There were 4 nonmembers at the beginning of the season, 

one of which is a new member now. 
 

 
NEW Member Sponsor Recognition Recommended Change to the 

Board: 
 



The MC recommends to the Board, that every member who sponsors 

a new member(s) will receive a $50 credit on their monthly bill for 
each membership. 

 
2017 New Members To Date: 

22 New Memberships in 2017 year to date, 29 new members. 12 are single, 
7 are family, 3 are Junior/Associates. Most are men, most are 3.0 - 4.o 

players. most are age 40+, most are reciprocal memberships, five are 
returning members. All new men have been introduced to Jack and Vic and 

are included in their email invitations to weekly play. 13 are rostered on MTC 
USTA mixed and 55+ teams. 

Details are attached. 
 

Resignations/Conversions year to date: 
Eight Memberships have been conversions or resignations. More discussion 

on this topic next month. 

 
Clinics: The Pros are offering Saturday noon clinics to beginning and 3.0 

level players including new members in this category. The Pros have 
received permision to offer Sunday morning clinics to 3.5 and above players 

from 9-noon on court one. 
 

Appreciation was given to Shari Havasi for completing a 
successful Tuesday Afternoon Mixed Doubles and Happy Hour Program. Four 

new members came to MTC through this program. Two new members, 
Sandy Scott and Marty Resnik will continue Tuesday afternoon mixed 

doubles starting next week, July 18th. All members are welcome. Three 
courts are reserved for this membership program which also serves to 

recruit new members. 
 

Appreciation was also extended to Lyn Gardiner for arranging women's 

new member social tennis foursomes. 
 

Attending: Jeff Birkenseer, Katharine Fisher, Linda Gordon, Shari Havasi, 
Larry Levine, Peggy Hodel, and Joan Corbett and Mercita Oliva. 

 
August Meeting Date and Time: Wednesday, August 9th @ 5:30 pm. 

 
Linda 

MTC Membership Chair 
 

 
 

 



 
 


